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                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or just tell me when you see me at the meeting.
As I write we are looking forward to our Summer Show on June 22nd. Helpers to put out tables would be very welcome on Friday 21st at 5pm, and entries should be with Cathy Flitter by 8pm on Thursday 20th at the very latest! Email her on catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com or phone 07821 277708. Do have a look in your Schedule and see what you could enter! The Show report will be in the next Newsletter.
On the 20th May John and June Baker came to talk to us about ‘Heavenly Hostas.’ Their story all began when they bought a hosta at a car boot sale, little did they know there were 2000 varieties of them and that the passion would seize them to try growing just about all of them! They had gone to Keukenhof gardens in Amsterdam to admire the spring bulbs and realised that there was a huge hosta nursery just up the road, thought they would have a quick look and came home with three hundred plants! Prince Charles sponsors the Hosta Society, so John and June have been invited to the Queen’s Garden Party. Also to Highgrove because Prince Charles holds the Large leafed Hosta Collection, and some of the labels were lost and they hoped that June could tell them what each one was called. Luckily June could tell them every one, but she had to tell them again the next Spring as they hadn’t used indelible ink.

Hostas originated in Northern China, Manchuria, and gradually spread down to Tokyo and South China because they grew naturally on river banks and were a popular stir-fry ingredient. Various westerners saw them and they were named after Nicholas Host who was a physician to the Emperor. Phillip von Siebold was the first westerner to teach medicine in Japan and asked for plants instead of fees from his pupils. With these he began his Memorial Botanic Garden. Since then many people have worked on hybridising the hosta. Eric Smith produced the first blue leafed one and Frances Williams produced the first variegated leaf.

At first Hostas were thought to be lilies, but in 1987 Kew realised that they ought to be in a family of their own.

Hostas need a rich well-drained soil and about three hours sun a day, yellow ones more and blue leafed ones a bit more shade. When you plant them remember the first year they sleep, the second year creep, as the roots grow, and the third year leap! ‘Sum and Substance’ used to be the largest Hosta, starting green, turning yellow as the Summer goes on, and finishing an ivory shade by Autumn. However now look out for ‘Empress Wu’! Miniature Hostas have turned out to be very popular for troughs, and the plant breeders have done their best with about fifty variations on mice; Church Mice, Frosted Mice, Holy Mouse etc.! 
John and June’s garden is called ‘Hanging Hostas’ and you can see it on the Internet. Nine hours of filming finished up as six minutes! The plants need plenty of water and plant food, lawn food at the end of the season is good as it has lots of nitrogen, but don’t use the one that includes weed-killer! The flowers can be lots of colours, even yellows and peach tones, these mostly from Japan and very expensive. ‘Christmas candy’ is named for its seed pods which have pink stripes. 

You can propagate new Hostas from seed. These have wings like tiny sycamores. Keep note of the mother’s name, the father will be known only to the bees! It will be a mystery what you will get, maybe purple stems or stripy leaves, or even streaks! If you just want more of the excellent hostas you have already chop the plants apart in the spring and re-pot.

Then came the information we all wanted to know, after looking at the flawless plants for sale- how to deal with slugs and snails! John starts in October by clearing garden debris and killing any eggs he finds. Scatter slug pellets, while you still can, especially round the base of fences where they hide. Beer traps are useful, also coffee grounds made into a brew rather than left in mouldering heaps. Salt kills slugs but is poisonous to plants too, so try Epsom Salts instead, they are Magnesium Sulphate which slugs hate but feeds plants. Two tablespoonfuls in your watering can does the trick. Copper strip round the edge of pots 

gives slugs a small electric shock, but once the strip is oxidised it stops working. Also being removed by magpies stops the deterrent effect, although there are probably some very pretty magpie nests about. You can also try watering with an Ammonia solution, one part of Ammonia to nine parts of water. This kills all slugs and snails, but as it is Nitrogen it will make your Hosta’s leaves grow but discourage flowering, so only use in the Spring if you want flowers later. During the Summer change to garlic, bash two cloves and boil in a litre of water for five minutes and then water your plants with two tablespoons in a watering can every two weeks. If you end up totally hooked you could join the Hosta Society and meet fellow enthusiasts! This was a lovely talk and beautiful plants for sale.

On the 15th July Russell Bowles will tell us about ‘Say it with Poison.’
This will be at St Barnabas Church Hall, Temple Road, Epsom KT19 8HA and start at 8pm. Plenty of parking behind the hall. Thank you to everyone who brought raffle prizes last time, it all adds to the fun of the evening.
Susan Anderson, our Secretary, has organised our Outing to Hyde Hall on the 25th June. Lots of interest has been shown and the coach will be full. The report on this will also be in the next Newsletter. 
Claire Bryant gave us an excellent demonstration and talk about flower arranging last year, and has just won a Silver-Gilt Medal for Individual Flower Arrangement at the Chelsea Flower Show.
Alpine Garden Society: On the 2nd July the talk will be about ‘Plant Collecting in Peru’ by Pamela Holt, and on the 6th August Kerrie Porteous will tell us about the ‘Adventures of a Natural History Tour Leader.’ Doors open 7.15 for 7.45pm start of talk. Visitors very welcome, £1. Christchurch Hall, Christchurch Road. Epsom KT19 8NE.
Ewell Horticultural Association are holding their Summer Show on Saturday 29th June from 2.30- 4.30 pm at Blenheim High School, Longmead Road, Epsom KT19 9BH. Free admission, tea and cakes, plant sale and raffle. All welcome!
Great Comp Summer Show on 10th and 11th August at Platt near Sevenoaks. Seven-acre gardens to explore, jazz band, specialist plant Nurseries, adults £8.50, 20% discount for RHS members. Great Comp is famous for growing Salvias. More information at www.greatcompgarden.co.uk.
Decorative Home and Salvage Show is at Loseley Park estate, GU3 1HS, on 12th, 13th and 14th July. Friday 12noon – 5pm £10, other days 10 – 5pm £7.50. Tickets on the gate. They often have garden items such as bird baths that might be just the thing you have been looking for.
We have been approached for help by ‘Perennial’, a charity set up 150 years ago to support gardeners who have fallen on hard times. We would like to help and will make them our charity of choice and will have collecting tins at our Shows.

Chrysanthemum and Dahlia Society are holding their August Members’ Show on Sunday 18th August at Abinger Hammer Village hall, Felday Road RH5 6QX. Open to the public at approximately 1.30pm with awards presented at 3.30.
If you feel inspired to visit Hanging Hostas the garden is at Bordon in Hampshire GU35 0QJ. They hold the largest collection of Hostas in England with over 1500 cultivars and there is also an informal cottage garden with day-lilies, also oriental, Asiatic and species lilies. Some companion plants are grown to set off the taller Hosta varieties, ferns, different sorts of Rheum, Persicaria and Rodgersia. These give the visitor an impression of being lost in a jungle surrounded by a riot of colours!
Hampton Court Garden Festival from 1 – 7th July. Innovative show gardens and stunning floral displays.
Small Ad.: Do you need any free jam jars for all the produce you are preserving? Phone 0779 6405752.
Best wishes Margaret
